






































Subject COA Contact Us: Speical Exception for front porches 

<curryeiffert@verizon.net> To <alexvamayor@aol.com>, ~macdonaldcouncil@msn.com~, 

0411 212007 01 :36 PM 
<timothylovain@aol.com>, <councilmangaines@aol.com~, 
<council@krupicka.com>, <delpepper@aol.com>, 

Time: r h u  Apr 12,2007 13:36:18] IP Address: [206.136.32.231] 

Please respond to 
<curryeiffert@verizon.net> 

Response requested: [I 

cc 

First Name: 

Last Name: 

Street Address: 

City: 

State: 

Zip: 

Phone: 

Email Address: 

Subject: 

bcc 

Michael 

Curry 

1418 Juliana Place 

Alexandria 

V A 

20036 

202-379-8355 

curryeiffert@verizon .net 

Speical Exception for front porches 

Dear Mayor, Vice Mayor and Honorable Council 
Members 

I am writing to encourage you to support the 
proposed text amendment as developed and 
unanimously approved by the Board of Zoning 
Appeals (BZA) and unanimously approved by the 
Planning Commission, with a minor amendment. 

The BZA worked with P&Z staff to create the 
special exception for front porches consistent with 
the open process used to create the other two 
existing special exceptions (for additions and 
fences). The BZA received an increasing number 
of requests for variances for front porches. Most 
applicants stated that their request was based on 
providing a covered entry so they and their guest 
could be protected from the elements, a desire to 
have a sense of community by having a place to 
share time with their neighbors. 

In most cases, the need for a variance is required 
as a result of overlaying the current zoning on 
already developed sites. When the current zoning 
was enacted, a large number of the City's existing 
homes became non-compliant. 



Meeting the absolute definition of a hardship for a 
front porch is difficult, if not impossible. By 
creating the special exception for front porches, 
citizens can have a modest improvement that 

Comments: provides the desired results without forcing the 
BZA to base the decision on something less than 
the true description of a hardship. It also 
encourages the applicant to keep their requested 
improvement to a minimum size. 

All special exceptions must be approved by the 
BZA, even if they meet the criteria and staff 
recommends approval. If the request is so far out 
of line with the character of neighborhood, the 
board most likely will deny the request. 

The issue of the appeals process came about 
when P&Z staff presented the proposed text 
amendment before the Federation of Civic 
Associations. During that meeting, there was a 
request by a few people present that the decision 
of the BZA concerning porches should be 
appealed to City Council. This action would set up 
a dual appeal process that is unnecessary. 

I will attend the City Council meeting on Saturday 
should you have any questions. I can also be 
reached at one of the following; Home - 
703-212-71 16 I Office 202-7756579 I Black Berry 
- 202-379-8355 1 Cell 703-582-9274 or by email 
at curryeiffert@verizon.net or mcurry@ngs.org. 

Thank you for you consideration in this matter. 
Michael Curry 
Chair, Board of Zoning Appeals 


